Dr. . Virag//Madam Kimura Dear Sir,

We are very happy acknowledge with thanks the generous donation of 133,000 JPY. It is a very big donation to us at this moment, enabling us to continue with the relief work that we have been doing. In addition to the already planned work we have being asked for assistance to set up the libraries in a few schools specially those books needed for reference work of students who are preparing for examinations.

There is much work to be done. Some of the preschools in the districts have been completely damaged by the floods and land slide depriving the children of preschool age the chance to have early child hood education. We are writing up a programme to find the financial assistance to renovate at least 25 preschools where very poor children are being provided Early child hood Education.

Your assistance is most welcome at this moment. Knowing the fact what trauma the children specially those who are planning to sit for the exams are going through.

Please send us the emails of the four associations who have assisted us at this moment so that we can thank them for their generous donations. It is indeed a timely gesture on your part to assist us as the need is so great. Immediate needs such as food, clothing is always met but the long term needs to get back to their studies with the loss of all their past work, with no opportunities to do reference work is a terrible hazard to those who are preparing for the examinations in December.

We definitely will send you periodical updates of the progress of the work. While working in the field we do have many challenges. While providing the material need of those affected by the disaster, we also have to help the affected with their psychological recovery. Especially those who have lost their loved once, those who have lost their house and are still in temporary shelters, those who are injured and still recovering. We feel it is important that psychological recovery is also important to go hand in hand with work that is being done.

Once again we are very grateful to you for the assistance financially and your good will which your are giving us with your donation.

Thank you,

Upali.

Secretary, SLAPSW